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14. The ASCCC paper Good Practices for Course Approval Processes (1998) states,
“Independent study courses are intended for one-on-one or small group instruction,
research, or activities beyond the scope of currently offered courses.” These courses are
typically used to allow an individual student the opportunity to explore a particular area of
interest not already offered elsewhere in the curriculum. The expectation is that, rather
than following a set schedule as in a traditional class, the student will interact directly with
the instructor on an individual basis. Title 5 §55232 requires independent study courses to
have the same standards as traditional courses (i.e. instructor meets minimum
qualifications, level of course rigor, adequate student-instructor contact, appropriate
assessment/evaluation methods, etc). The PCAH stresses the difference between
independent study courses and the Title 5 mandate (§55002) that students be required to
study independently outside of class.




